DRAFT                      BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Monday, September 15, 2014
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew Strauss, Vice Chair, Naomi Dreeben, Selectmen John Callahan, Laurie Spathanas, and Dave Castellarin, Town Accountant.  
Resident Comment: The following residents spoke regarding the proposed new Elementary School project. 
Laurel Road resident Gail Brock, spoke in opposition to the project due to her concerns regarding the increase in traffic. Ms. Brock commented that there is need for a separate Middle School so that kids are not put together due to their differences in age. Ms. Brock is also very concerned with the expense of such a big project and the cost of overruns. Ms. Brock voiced her concerns regarding School Building Committee meetings that she has attended and feels residents comments are not appreciated and questioned why residents are only allowed one comment per meeting. 
Laurel Road resident Elizabeth Burns spoke in opposition to the project with her concerns being of traffic, size of the lot to build the new proposed elementary project, and questions the overall cost of the project. Ms. Burns suggested the Town look into a more fiscally prudent plan. Ms. Burns stated that the Machon School is such a beautiful building why not renovate that. 
Laurel Road resident Marcy Fawcett also spoke on her concerns for the proposed project. Ms. Fawcett stated she would move out of her home if the new proposed school is passed. Ms. Fawcett does not agree with the mixing of grades of the elementary kids with the middle school kids which she believes is inappropriate. Ms. Fawcett informed the Board of past problems she has been having at her home with school kids throwing rocks at her dog due to her living next to the middle school which also includes her not being able to exit her driveway. Ms. Fawcett spoke on the School Building Committee’s meetings that she has attended have not been very diplomatic and there meetings are not open to everyone’s opinions. 
Laurel Road resident Alex Viner also spoke briefly on his concerns of traffic and the idea of mixing all these grades together is not a great idea. Mr. Viner commented if the proposed school plan is approved he will be moving out of Town. 
Laurel Road resident Diane Caplan spoke on the recent School Building Committee meetings that she has attended. Ms. Caplan commented that there are no current meeting minutes available since April 2014. Ms. Caplan stated that the Police Department is not enforcing traffic in her neighborhood. Ms. Caplan questioned why there were only specific plans on the new proposed Elementary School at certain precinct not all of them. Ms. Caplan commented that she felt that Mr. Joe Crimmins of the School Building Committee at their meetings does not listen to her because she is opposed to the project
Selectman Strauss suggested that forum on this subject is best to be done at Town Meeting and let their voices be heard. Selectman Strauss said he would reach out to the School Building Committee to hear from them on the resident’s concerns. Selectman Strauss commented that Town Meeting is the place to be heard.  
Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Dreeben to open public hearing for all parties interested in a request from Verizon New England, INC and Massachusetts Electric Company (NGRID ) joint or identical locations for and permission to erect and maintain poles and their respective wires and cables to be placed thereon, together with anchors, guys and other sustaining and protective fixtures as said Companies may be deemed necessary, in the public way or ways requested in petition of said company dated the 20th of August, 2014.  To place one new pole (P1-178) on the easterly side of Paradise Road at a point approximately 429’ southerly form the center line of Vinnin Road, Swampscott, Mass. 1JO poles to be placed- 1JO Poles.  Gino Cresta, DPW Director approves this project, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 

A letter that was received from the property owner Andrew Rose regarding the above request for two curb cuts on Paradise Road into one, Mass Highway has requested alignment with Summit Estates along with a relocation of a pole. Gino Cresta, DPW Director, Gino Cresta is aware of this request and has no issues with the above. 
 A representative from UC Synergetic spoke on the above request. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to close the public hearing with a roll call vote taken seconded by Selectman Spathanas. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan o approve the above request from Verizon New England, INC and Massachusetts Electric Company (NGRID ) joint or identical locations for and permission to erect and maintain poles and their respective wires and cables to be placed thereon, together with anchors, guys and other sustaining and protective fixtures as said Companies may be deemed necessary, in the public way or ways requested in petition of said company dated the 20th of August, 2014.  To place one new pole (P1-178) on the easterly side of Paradise Road at a point approximately 429’ southerly form the center line of Vinnin Road, Swampscott, Mass. 1JO poles to be placed- 1JO Poles as presented, seconded by Selectman Dreeben. 

Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to appoint the annual list to various yearly renewals of Board and Committees, seconded by Selectman Callahan.  (See Attached List)    

New & Old Business:
Selectman Callahan asked Dave Castellarin, Town Treasurer about the State cash receipts reports that were due on September 15, 2014 from the Treasurer’s Office and have been completed.   Dave Castellarin, Town Accountant replied the date had been changed to October 15, 2014 and he is waiting on cash receipts that he asked for from the Treasurer’s Office. 
Votes of the Board 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to approve a request from the Swampscott Fire Department to run three  “ Fill the Boot “ event in Town on private properties on September 27, 2004, October 18, 2014 and November 26, 2014 for Muscular Dystrophy, seconded by Selectman Callahan . 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to approve meeting minutes from August 21, 2014 and executive session meeting minutes from August 21, 2014, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Dreeben on a request from the Annual Chabad of the North Shore Chanukah Family Fun 5K race in Swampscott to be held on December 21, 2014 from 10AM to 2PM pending approval from the Swampscott Police Department for a detail, seconded by Selectman Spathanas.  
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Callahan informed the community that there was a current opening on the Rail Trail Implementation Committee. 
Selectman Strauss acknowledged Sergeant Jay Locke, Officer Matt McDonald, and Rick Alex regarding a recent car stop which was involved a shooting in nearby Lynn, within minutes of it happening resulting in three arrested and a gun off the streets. 
Selectman Dreeben spoke on some recent information regarding Good Energy and asked the Board if it was worth pursuing. 

Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to adjourn meeting at 8:00PM seconded by Selectman Callahan.   
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

